








Notice of Review –  
Re - planning application16/00108/P  
Erection of fence (retrospective) – 20 Westgate, North Berwick (Niznik) 
 
8. Statement 
 
We respectfully appeal this decision as we feel this fence has been erected within 
the context of existing timber fences within the immediate vicinity of our home.  
The fence mirrors the timber fence on the house opposite us on West End Place 
(see Photo 1).  
 
We intend to stain this wooden fence and allow it to weather and will continue to 
blend it in with the existing stone wall. NB As we have been going through this 
retrospective planning permission procedure, following notification from the 
ELC Planning Department that we did not actually have permission for this 
wooden fence*, we have not stained the fence as yet this year.  
 
*Due to a misunderstanding from our planning permission in 2010 when we 
renovated our house, we thought we had permission for the fence when we 
erected it, hence our retrospective planning application.  We had initially applied 
to make our existing stone wall higher using more stonework of the same type as 
our existing wall having noted that a neighbour (at 16 Westgate) had already 
increased the height of their wall using block and render (see photo 2).  This 
initial application was turned down at which point we applied to erect a wooden 
fence in the same manner as our neighbour across the road at 1 West End Place. 
 
Please note that we know of no complaints regarding our fence since we erected 
it. 
 




